
\ 
Eaton House Belgravia 

 

THE HEADMISTRESS 

Dear Parents,  

We had a very productive Class rep meeting this morning and I thank the reps for giving up their time to 

meet. One of the Agenda items discussed our Annual Fundraising Party  at Claridges on Friday19th May 

with the theme of óRoaring  Twenties ô.   Details about the wonderful night and charities we are supporting 

including ticket application forms have been sent in a separate email, with application forms coming home 

in book bags on Monday night.    It has proved in previous years to be a fabulous event and we look      

forward to your support.  

We have two interesting Spotlight talks coming up. At the end of this term, Client Earth, will be offering a 

talk focusing on improving air quality in London. In May, Childnet will be doing a Spotlight talk for     

parents about online safety. We will be covering this in classes on Tuesday 7th February, Internet Safety 

Day, as well as looking for a talk at another occasion for the boys themselves.  

May I remind everyone that, unless otherwise stated, afternoon clubs run from 4.00pm ï 5.00pm. Please 

do not arrive early to collect your son as doors will not open before 5.00pm. On a general note, please do 

not let people come in after you or let people in at any time, if they have not buzzed. For the safety of your 

sons, we have to be sure who is in the building and when.  

In the colder, wet weather, the boys may come to and from school wearing their tracksuit trousers over 

their school uniform. The tracksuit can then be removed during lessons whilst in the classroom. For 

Games, the boys must ensure they are wearing layers, namely their skins and/or tracksuit. The boys are not 

to wear grey trousers or indeed tights under their uniform.  Please make sure all uniform coming into 

school is named clearly including shoes!  

Y2 and Y3 boys have all done so well in the recent 7+ and 8+ exams, which are thankfully coming to an 

end. When results are published and places filled, we will announce them. All the boys have worked     

incredibly hard and, most importantly, done their best. Good luck with remaining exams and interviews. 

I hope you all have a lovely weekend.  

aƛǎǎ !ƴƴŀōŜƭΣ IŜŀŘƳƛǎǘǊŜǎǎ 
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YEAR 3 UPDATE 

It has been a quieter week in Y3 with so many boys out of school on various days for the 8+ exams. 

Please do keep your sonôs class teacher informed with any absence due to call back interviews. We do not 

necessarily hear from the schools before they contact parents so please do keep in close contact with any 

results. Homework will reduce to four nights a week from next week (every evening except Tuesday). 

 

Next week we will be focusing on following areas:  

\ Maths: Data handling (Bar charts and Pictograms) and measuring angles 

\ Composition/Comprehension: Information texts 

\ Grammar: Writing in bullet points 

 

In this cold weather please ensure your son wears his skins under his Games kit. It is also advisable that 

they wear their duffle coat over their blazer when walking to and from school. A reminder that football 

boots are needed every Monday and Friday and that trainers and a mouth guard are needed on Tuesdays 

for hockey.  

 

In the Spring Term, the boys donôt have internal exams ï we feel they have had enough practice after 8+ 

and deserve a breather. Instead we have Project Week (20th February) where the boys are immersed in a 

topic that covers aspects of the English, Computing, PSHEE, Art, Geography and History curriculum. 

This term we will be looking at the Kings and Queens of Britain and the current Royal Family.  

 

We have the Cross-Country competition against EHTM on Thursday on Clapham Common. If your son is 

participating, please do come and support.  

 

If it is your sonôs birthday it is always a big treat to have cake at the end of the day. Do bear in mind that 

as we have several boys in the year group who have wheat intolerances a gluten free option means that 

they too can participate in the birthday celebrations.  

 

Have a lovely weekend,  

aƛǎǎ {ŀǊŀƘΣ ¸ŜŀǊ о /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ 
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Monday   St. Paulôs Junior School interviews all this week. 

  

CLUBS 
ICT Coding 
Debate;  YogaBugs 
Mindfulness Colouring 

& Collage 

Tuesday     Art; Dance 
Cookery; Lego 
Football 

Wednesday     Jedi 
Science KG 
Swimming 

Thursday 2.10pm Y2 & Y3 Cross-country v EHTM, Clapham Common 

Northside 

Science Y1-Y3; 
Drawing; Computer; 
Board Games & 

Puzzles; Chess ; PE 

Friday   

2.10pm 

St. Paulôs 8+ results out. 

Y3 Football v Wetherby, Perks Field 

Homework 
Karate 



YEAR 2 UPDATE 

Y2 have had a very busy and productive week. In Comprehension they have been learning about  Captain 

Robert Scott which feeds nicely into their understanding of mountains. In Composition we have been    

focusing on the ending of their stories as these are the hardest element of story writing. They have been 

learning about adverbs and verb tenses in Grammar. In Maths they have been converting pence to pounds, 

pounds to pence and setting out money addition and subtraction problems. They also worked very hard to 

answer two part word and story problems. Next week we are starting division. It is vital that your son 

knows his 2x, 3x, 4x, 6x and 7x tables so please help him to learn these every day before and after school 

or ask your class teacher for extra sheets if necessary.  

Please try to listen to your son reading aloud for 15 minutes every day, ensuring he is using a loud, clear 

voice and appropriate expression. Discussing new vocabulary and what is happening in the stories with 

him is also helpful. We will be sending home general knowledge homework on Fridays as it is important to 

know about current affairs around the world and it will help in the run up to the House Quiz on Wednesday 

22nd  February.  

Every Friday between 8:30-9.00am, we are introducing problem solving/target time for all Y2 boys . This 

is an opportunity for the boys to explore, question and create either independently, with peers or with their 

class teacher. Please try to be prompt on a Friday at 8:30am as your son will benefit hugely from this time.   

We are also going to start a óQuestion of the Weekô every Friday for the boys to consider over the weekend 

and during the week. Please allow the boys to bring any thoughts to me or their class teacher before the 

next question comes out.  Question for this week: Where do dreams come from? Do they mean anything? 

Why do we dream? 

Finally thank you to parents for helping to keep the boys happy and calm throughout the 7+ process. 

Have a great weekend.  

aƛǎǎ IŜƭŜƴΣ ¸ŜŀǊ н /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ 
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YEAR 1 UPDATE 

The boys have made it through a very chilly week and although next week appears to be getting a little  

warmer, please pack a hat and scarf for your sons to wear outside during park and games. 

Lots of hard work has been happening in Y1 this week: 

\ Formal Maths ï Accurate answering of vertical addition and subtraction sums using H, T and U.  

\ Practical Maths ï Learning to measure lines and objects using a ruler.  

\ Grammar ï To identify proper nouns and distinguishing common nouns. To revise nouns. 

\ Comprehension ï To respond to questions appropriately using key words from the passage.  

\ Composition ï To learn how to plan a story using exciting vocabularly.  

\ Reasoning ï To solve crossword puzzles.  

 

Fashion Show 

A reminder that the Y1 Fashion Show will be on Friday 10th February at 9.30am. The boys can go home 

after the Show.   This weekend the boysô creative homework is to design a Wild West poster. This will be 

displayed at the Fashion Show so the bolder and brighter the better. Please keep practising lines and whole 

year song at home.  

Have a wonderful weekend. 

aƛǎǎ {ƻǇƘƛŜΣ ¸ŜŀǊ м /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ 

KG UPDATE 

This week, Literacy lessons have been based upon the story of The Three Billy Goats Gruff and we have 

continued to encourage free phonic writing using finger spaces, capital letters and full stops.  In Maths, 

the focus have been upon subtraction with cubes, objects or fingers and estimation.   

Well done to the boys who have done some lovely presentations this week and we look forward to seeing 

the rest next week.  Congratulations to all as well for a great first spelling test this week. 

The boys have learnt about Chinese New Year, which falls tomorrow. 

Have a great weekend. 

aƛǎǎ /ƭŀǊŜΣ YD /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ 

Happy 

Chinese 

New 

year! 



SCIENCE 

It is all fun in Science.  The KG boys have been sorting out items using a rule of their own.  Some sorted 

the material by colour and some by the properties of the material, for example, hard or soft.  

Year 1 have been classifying animals.  First we learnt to sort out all animals into two groups, vertebrates 

and invertebrates.  We then studied animals with a backbone more closely and divided them into               

mammals, reptiles, birds, amphibians and fish.  Some fabulous drawings and illustrations were produced 

and many boys have been visiting their Head of House for fantastic work. 

Year 2 discussed how we stay healthy and strong including why we need to eat food from all of the food 

groups and why we need to exercise regularly and practice good hygiene. 

Year 3 continued to discuss our thoughts on light.  Specifically, we names the parts of the day in reference 

to light (night, dawn, sunrise, morning, noon, afternoon, dusk). 

aǊ /ŀǊƻǘƘŜǊǎΣ IŜŀŘ ƻŦ {ŎƛŜƴŎŜ 
 

Private Drum Lessons 

Due to other teaching commitments, Mr Damian Grant, our Drum teacher,  is unable to continue with us 

here at Eaton House Belgravia.   Mr Grant has been a fabulous teacher over the years and we wish him the 

best of luck for the future.   Our new drum teacher is Mr Steve Russell who teaches guitar here one day a 

week.  In addition to his guitar skills, Mr Russell plays timpani for orchestras and works as a session 

drummer for a number of studios.  Mr Russell will be in touch with those of you who take drum lessons in 

the forthcoming weeks to introduce himself. 

 

Music Assemblies 

The dates for the Music Assemblies this term are Wednesday, 1st February and Wednesday 15th            

March.    If your child learns an instrument outside of school and  has a piece ready to perform, please 

send me an email and I will place his name on the list.  

 

Music Competitionð22nd March 2017 

The music competition is open to boys in Y2 and Y3.  There are two competitions, the Junior Music       

Competition for  Y2 pupils and the Senior Music Competition is for Y3 pupils.    Mr Robin Greenwood, 

Headmaster at The Vale and pianist, will judge the competition.  

Boys can play pieces of all ability; however, the piece should be polished and refined.   Closer to the  

competition date, I will listen to the boys in their music lessons to see how their pieces are shaping up. 

Competitorôs parents are invited to attend at 11.00am in the school Hall. 

 

I hope you have a good weekend. 

aƛǎǎ WŀȅƴŜΣ IŜŀŘ ƻŦ aǳǎƛŎ 

  MUSIC 



GAMES 

I am delighted that some boys in Y2 & Y3 have bought stilts and skipping ropes to        

practise with at home. Already for a few,  dividends are being paid in this respect in        

various PE lessons: John Mouds 3B ( Level 9- Pogostick); Charles Christakis 3B           

(Level 4 Skipping) and Alexander Bond 2A (Level 2 Benches) will all receive their certificates at               

Assembly on Monday. 

On Friday Y3 and the Y2 A & B teams gave a         

reasonably good account of themselves  against 

WCCS particularly considering how hard they have 

been working for their exams. Despite losing all 5 

matches in almost every case there was evidence of some   

improvement as the margin of  defeat was less than last term. 

Letôs not forget also that they were playing  boys a year older 

and because they were more numerous they were able to bring on fresh legs every 5 mins. That said I 

donôt generally like making excuses and we werenôt at our best at times in making the wrong decisions 

and      exercising poor skill on the ball.  The boys played much better as a team but clearly more practice 

at the levels is needed if possible at home. 

It was a little bit of a one sided encounter between Red House 

and Green House in the Inter House  Football Finals with 

Green House winning  7-1. With 5 boys being selected from 

the 2s to make up the team Red Houseôs defence were not very 

organised. That said, praise  deserves to go to Green House for 

keeping their shape and for passing the ball wide and around 

very     effectively. There was also great firepower up front with 

Hugo McNeil and Aryaman Jethu scoring several goals        

between them. Congratulations to Aryaman for being Man of the Match. Congratulations also to Blue 

House who beat Yellow House 3-1 in the wooden spoon match. Green House have had 50 House Points 

added to their total, Red House 30, Blue House 15 and Yellow House 5 points. 

Congratulations to the boys below who have been most consistently in the top 10 of late in being 

selected to run next Thursday 2nd February in the  Cross-Country fixture against The Manor on 

Clapham Common at 2.10pm opposite The Manor. Letters have been sent with full details and I 

trust these boys will find time to do their daily squats/burpees in preparation for the big day! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

aǊ /ƻƻƪŜΣ IŜŀŘ ƻŦ DŀƳŜǎ 

3s 2s 

August Ringdal (Captain) Arthur Passmore 

Oscar Kremer Diego Rubino 

Alex Ellwood Arthur Eman 

Max Hill Andrey Serebryakov 

Yoshiki Rostein Enrique Del Rio Virseda 

Caspian Heal Raphael Coudrier 

Elvis Sahakian Harry Jodrell 

Aryaman Jethu Giorgio Donzelli 

Benjamin Tucker Luke Gleason 

Hiro McLinden Tristan Whelchel 


